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TASTING THE SOUP —

Mitchel and Terry Jensen decide which one they like the best.
Times staff photo by Melinda Basnett

County representatives look
for office in the courthouse

The talk about moving National
Resource Conservation Service and
Farm Service Agency offices out of
the county continues. This matter
brought members of the Cheyenne
County Conservation Districtto talk
to the commissioners abouta court-
house office.

Roger Orth, Randy Rueb and
Jeanne Dunn, all representing the
Conservation District, attended the
Tuesday, Oct. 31, meeting of the
Cheyenne County Commissioners.

They first thanked the commis-
sioners for the funding for the Con-
servation District then went on to
explain that the state is proposing to
close offices across the state. Chey-
enne County offices are among
those listed for closing and they will
be merged with surrounding coun-
ties.

With the closing, the Conserva-
tion District will lose its office
which is now located with the Na-
tional Resources Conservation Ser-
vice. Those present were asking if
there would be a space in the court-
house for the office?

Sheriff Troy Gardner was present
at the meeting. He said that the now
vacant sheriff’s office in the court-
house will most likely be used as a
911 center in the near future.

Both the ambulance barn and
emergency preparedness office will
be vacant once the new building is
complete. These building were
mentioned as possible sites.

The representatives urged the
commissioners to call their con-
gressmen and representatives and
voice their support of keeping these
offices local. The decision could be
changed if enough people were to
call.

Drugs for prisoners

As the commissioners looked
over the vouchers to be approved,
Jane Brubaker, commissioner, was
upset that there was a voucher for
over $800 to pay for the prescription
drugs used by an inmate in the
Sherman County Bastille in
Goodland. One prescription for 60
tablets was $600 and there were
other prescriptions which, she felt,
could be either generic or over-the-
counter drugs.

She asked that Justin Barrett,
county attorney, look into the mat-
ter.

First of all, she thought there had
been talk that drugs for prisoners
would not cost any more than that
paid by Medicaid. Secondly, if it
was absolutely necessary that this
inmate take these drugs, then they
should be purchased in Cheyenne
County as the county was having to
pay for them.

The voucher warrant for the drugs
was not approved until the county
attorney checks further into the bill-
ing.

Sheriff’s report

Sheriff Troy Gardner said that
Thomas County has ateam of sexual
assault examiner nurses. The team
of nurses is asking each county to
pay $500 toward the use of these
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nurses. The commissioners said that
itwould be more fair to pay on a per-
use basis rather than a flat fee from
each county. The sheriff said that
Cheyenne County would still have
access to this service even if the
county didn’t pay a fee.

There was discussion about 911
dispatch location and cost. Sheriff
Gardner asked if Chairman Andy
Beikman would be willing to attend
a meeting with the mayors of both
cities to discuss the future of dis-
patch in Cheyenne County. Chair-
man Beikman said he would attend.

Kansas Department of Transpor-
tationhad a“Click Itor Ticket” pro-
gram in which Cheyenne County
had participated. In doing so, the
county was awarded a $1,000 grant.
The commissioners signed the cer-
tificate of completion stating that the
program had been completed.

Road and Bridge Department

Road and Bridge Department su-
pervisor Dave Flemming presented
his department’s monthly budget
and work schedule.

He said the River Road project
had been let and the winning com-
pany was Venture Corporation. The
bid was $470,684.

Dave said the Olofson Bridge
project start date has been set as the
first Monday in February.

County Incentive Plan

Cheyenne County Appraiser
Randy Sangster, Deb Smith, and
Bonnie Zweygardt talked to the
Board about the Cheyenne County
Incentive Plan. Randy gave ex-
amples of what other counties were
doing asfaras setting up and imple-
menting these types of plans. Com-
missioner Brubakeris on the Incen-
tive Plan review group and she said
she would take the ideas and ex-
amples that were discussed and re-
lay the information to Carol
Redding and the group.

Dorothy Smestad was in atten-
dance to discuss the Cheyenne
County Incentive Plan. Dorothy
talked to the Board about setting up
her business and the goals she had
for the future.

In other business

In other business:

¢ Prairie Dog Supervisor Danny
Schlittenhardt discussed prairie
dog control. It was decided to
have him purchase Rozol at a
wholesale price and pass that cost
savings along to the landowner.
Mr. Schlittenhart was told to send
certified letters to those landown-
ers that have had complaints reg-
istered against them.

e Troy Porter, contractor, dis-
cussed the front steps of the court-
house and gave an estimate of what
he felt the project would take. The
commissioners asked Carl Will-
iams, maintenance person, to get
more bids, if possible.

They thought the project needed
to be started by Nov. 1.

* Cheyenne County Health Nurse,
Susan Roelfs, presented the Public
Health Preparedness and Response
Grant for $10,668. Chairman
Beikman signed the grant.

Next meeting

Canvass of votes from the Nov. 7
general election will be held at 8
a.m.onMonday, Nov. 13. The com-
missioners decided to move the
regularly scheduled meeting up
from Nov. 15 and have the meeting
after the canvassing. The time of the
meeting will be 9 a.m.

Since Attorney Barrett did not
have a chance to look over a pro-
posed oil and gas lease, the issue will
be discussed at the meeting.

Editor’s note: The above article
was taken in part from the unap-
proved minutes of Oct. 31 Chey-
enne County Commissioner’s
meeting.

Club Clip

Senior Citizen News

Forth-seven senior citizens from
Bird City, St. .Francis and
McDonald enjoyed the traditional
Thanksgiving dinner on Monday,
Nov. 6, at the McDonald Senior
Center.

Phyllis Wingfield welcomed
everyone and birthdays and anni-
versaries were acknowledged.
Debbie Rummel, health nurse, was
present to check blood pressures,
and then from 1 to 3 p.m. She gave
flu shots at the McDonald Legion
Hall.

VeraKacirek read apoem about
Americaand the pilgrims, followed
by a prayer by Greg Moyer.

The tables were beautifully
decorated in a Thanksgiving
theme with large turkeys for cen-
terpieces, and each place setting
had a colorful turkey made by
Mrs. Wingfield. Turkeys for the
dinner were donated by Barb Gar-
ner of the McDonald Grocery and
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were cooked to perfection.

After the wonderful dinner of
turkey, dressing, potatoes and
gravy and ham with all the trim-
mings, bingo was played by all.
Berniece Bandel won the blackout
prize.

At the business meeting, a new
slate of officers was read and ac-
cepted. New officers for 2007 are
Joan Tongish, president; Phyllis
Wingfield, vice president; Marlene
Johnson, secretary and treasurer.

Reports were given. It was an-
nounced the McDonald gym will be
open this winter from 8 to 9 each
Monday, Thursday and Friday for
walking.

Members were designated to
prepare the Christmas dinner. All
will help in the kitchen. Pastor
Moyer will have the prayer, Ray
Johnson will read the poem,
Leonard Vyzourek will call bingo
and Phyllis Wingfield will have the
prizes.
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Family of the Yearrecognized
at4-H Achievement Banquet

The daughters of Ron Curry,
Cindy Burr, Cara Weeden and
Christy Wurm were recognized as
the 4-H Family of the Year at the
Cheyenne County 4-H Achieve-
ment banquet held Sunday in Bird
City. Mr. Curry had given many
years to the county’s 4-H program
and died September 2005.

Tye Faulkender, county Exten-
siondirector, welcomed everyone to
the program and Sydney Busse gave
the invocation. Presiding through-
outthe program were 4-H’ers, Amy
Hilt, Aryn Sturgeon and Teri
Walters.

Reports were given by Heidi
Yonkey, Erica Wieck and Christina
Schoenrogge. Many of those attend-
ing camp at Rock Springs told about
their experiences. Steve Douthit,
president of the Cheyenne County
Farm Bureau, presented the Camp
Counselor Recognition Awards to
Ms. Wieck and Corbin Sherlock.

Francis O’Leary and Richard
Walters hand out awards in the new
shooting sports program. Awards
wentto: BBrifles - Jude Faulkender,
Emily Elfers; pelletrifles - Christina
Schoenrogge, Taylor Archibald;
shotgun - Matt Raile, Trevor Reed
and Courtney Douthit.

The best Junior Record Book
winners were Jandy Dunn and
Shakotah  Blanka. Alecia
Zimbelman had the best Senor
Record Book. This award was spon-
sored by Farm Credit of Western
Kansas.

Other special awards went to:

Pleasant Hill 4-H Club for the
Herdsmanship Award.

Dallas Reed received the Tillie
Schlepp Memorial Gardening
Award.

Kaycee Williams received the
Paul and Bernice Gorthy Memorial
Award.

Margo Douthit was the recipient
of the Robert Pianalto Memorial
Award.

Katelyn Jones received the Paul
Sr. and Vera Gorthy 4-H Style Re-
vue.

Alecia Zimbelman received the
Dale Shoemaker Award sponsored
by Lawn Ridge 4-H Club.

Valerie Wurmreceived the Kevin
Wright Memorial Award which was
established by the Go-Getter’s 4-H
Club.

Teri Orth was recognized as the
Friend of 4-H.

County-wide project award win-
ners are determined by the 4-H’er’s
record bok that is completed. They
are:

Achievement - Alecia

Zimbelman.

Arts and Crafts - Valerie Wurm,
Jandy Dunn, Mariah Beikman,
Kaycee Williams, Bailey Merklin,
Katelyn Jones and Kyla Bandel.

Beef - Valerie Wurm, Allyson
Northrup and Jude Faulkender.

Breeding Beef - Jandy Dunn and
Allison Grice.

Bucket Calf - KylaBandel, Lakyn
Petttijohn, Elizabeth Keltz.

Cats - Allyson Northrup.

Clothing and Textiles - Mariah
Beikman, Valerie Wurm, katelyn
Jones, Heidi Yonkey, Jandy Dunn.

Dog - Alecia Zimelman, Teri
Walters, Kaycee Williams.

Entomology - Joshua Keltz.

Fashion Revue - Alecia
Zimbelman, Allison Grice, Valerie
Wurm, Kyla Bandel, Tristan Ar-
cher, Shakotah Blanka, Jude
Faulkender.

Fiber Arts - Allison Grice.

Foods - Kyla Bandel, Allison
Grice, Valerie Wurm, Katelyn
Jones, Mariah Beikman.

Forestry - Valerie Wurm.

Gardening - Dallas Red.

Grow and Show - Christina
Schoenrogge.

Horse, - Alecia Zimbelman,
Shakotah Blanka, Jandy Dunn,
Bailey Long, Allison Grice, Kaycee
Williams.

Industrial Arts/Welding - Mariah
Beikman, Caleb keltz, Joshua Keltz.

Knitting - Christina
Schoenrogge.

Leadership - Alecia Zimbelman,
Katelyn Jones.

Meat goats - Heidi Yonkey,
Bailey Long, Dale Northrup,
Shakotah Blanka.

Photography - Allison Grice,
Aryn Sturgeon, Bailey Long,
Peyton Beims.

Poultry - Logan Lampe.

Rabbits - Laura Brunk, Garrett
Brunk, Dale Northrup, Trista Orth,
Ashlee Orth.

Reading - Jandy Dunn, Stephanie
Busse, Taylor Archibald.

Safety - Valerie Wurm.

Sheep - Jandy Dunn.

Shooting Sports - Shakotah
Blanka, Taylor Archibald, Allison
Grice.

Swine - Kaycee Williams, Mariah
Beikman, Valerie Wurm, Lauren
Bandel.

Wood Working - Allyson
Northrup, Tristan Archer, Jude
Faulkender.

Wildlife/Sports Fishing - Ashlee
Orth, Trista Orth.

Tag-A-Longs

Those Tag-A-Long 4-H’ers

were: Regan Beims, Mandy Cooks,
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FRANCIS O’LEARY isone of
the people handing out the
awards.

Rachel Keltz, Joslyn Ketzner, Luke
Lampe, Dalton Straub and
Matthisen Witzel.

Awards

Membership pins: Tristen Ar-
cher, Payton Beims, Casey Keller,
Darris Keller, Wyatt Long, Lakyn
Pettijohn, Aryn Sturgeon, Issac
Sturgeon, Trevor Sturgeon.

Bronze pins: Taylor Archibald,
Mariah Beikman, Shakotah Blanka,
Garrett Brunk, Jude Faulkender,
Emily Elfers, Bailey Merklin.

Clover pins: Lauren Bandel, Kyla
Bandel, Brianna Cooks, Thomas
Douthit, Ashlee Orth, Valerie
Wurm.

Emerald pins: Trista Orth, Logan
Lampe, Bailey Long, Allyson
Northrup.

Silver pins: Laura Brunk,
Stephanie Busse, Jandy Dunn, Teri
Walters.

Silver guards: Mikaela Grace,
Allison Grice, Caitlin Northrup.

Leadership pins: Dale Northrup,
Courtney Douthit.

Gold pins: Katelyn Jones, Kim
Voeller.

Gold guard pins: Kattie Ford,
Heidi Yonkey.

The Key Award is the most pres-
tigious award in the 4-H program.
Tohave aCheyenne County 4-H’er
receive this award is an honor. The
2006 Key Award recipientis Alecia
Zimbelman.

Club Seal awards; Go-Getters 4-
H club, red seal; Lawn Ridge 4-H
club, purple seal; Pleasant Hill 4-H
club, purple seal; Plum Creek 4-H
club, purple seal.

South of McDonald News By Sandy Binning

Ote Dewey returned home Sun-
day evening from the hospital after
having both of his knees replaced.
Ellen reports he is getting along
well.

Kathy and Debbie Banister at-
tended the McDonald Halloween
Soup Supper.

David Banister was a weekend
guest of his parents.

Colleen Shrader was a Sunday
supper guest of the George Banister
family.

Debbie and Kathy Banister
helped serve the Hunters Breakfast
Saturday morning at St. Joseph in
Bird City.

Bethel Goltl attended Reforma-
tion services at Salem Lutheran
Church at St. Francis last Sunday.

Bethel Goltl’s niece, Rebecca
Rosinbum of Albuquerque, and a
friend of Wenatachee, Wash., were
guests here for several days this past
week. They left for Washington

Wednesday.

Amy Waters and girls, and their
foreign exchange student were
weekend guests of Bethel Goltl
while Mike and Owen spent time at
the Flemming’s hunting.

Guests of Joe, Charlene, and Den-

nis Kramer to attend the farm sale
were Leon Brunton of Ozawkie,
Ron Harper of Meridan, and John
Neill of Denver. Evening supper
guests of the Kramers were all the
above mentioned and Ryan and
Diane Shay and family.

McDonald News

By Vera Kacirek

Phyllis and Kenny Wilkinson
were Friday visitors of Agnes Reeh
and attended the FFA hog roast in
the evening.

Ryan Wilkinson was a Saturday
lunch guest of Kenny and Phyllis
Wilkinson.

Cheryl Wilkinson spent Sunday
in McCook with Aric and Jamie
Harris and family.

Bud and Helen Frisbie and Kenny
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Wilkinson were last week’s visitors
of Laddie and Vera Kacirek.

Betty Knapp spent Tuesday in
Goodland baby sitting with L.J.
Purvis.

Jerry and Betty Knapp were
among the friends who enjoyed
domino games on Sunday at the
home of Owen and Phyllis
Wingfield and were Sunday
evening victors of Gail and Kay
Miller.

FourTrax Foreman® 4x4 ES
Hecammpasiod far riders | 15 ymars s sldec

The 2007 FourTrax Foreman 4x4 ES is a hard-working, rugged 500-class ATV, so of course you don’t have to coddle it.
The surprise is, it coddles you. TraxLok® lets you switch from 2WD to 4WD with the shift of a lever. Even on the fly. And
ESP® lets you pick any gear with the push of a button. See all this great technology for yourself at your Honda Dealer.

Demvo DAys AT THE FAIRGROUNDS  tecated ot st. Francis, ks,

Hourly Drawings with Completmentary Lunch
Bring in this ad for a Ball Cap with your test ride!
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Aurora Honda

200 S. Potomac St ® Aurora, CO 80012 ¢ 303-341-7200
Family Owned and Operated Since 1966 — Closed on Mondays

Cheyenne County

Saturday, Nov. 18
11 a.m. - 3 p.m.
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HONDA
BEST ON EARTH’

honda.com BE ARESPONSIBLE RIDER. REMEMBER, ATVs CAN BE HAZARDOUS TO OPERATE. FOR YOUR SAFETY, ALWAYS WEAR A HELMET, EYE PROTECTION AND PROTECTIVE CLOTHING, AND NEVER RIDE ON PAVED
SURFACES OR PUBLIC ROADS. KEEP IN MIND THAT RIDING DOESN'T MIX WITH DRUGS OR ALCOHOL. Honda RECOMMENDS THAT ALL ATV RIDERS TAKE A TRAINING COURSE AND READ THEIR OWNER'S MANUAL THOROUGH-
LY. For rider training information or to sign up for a rider training course, call the ATV Safety Institute at 1-800-887-2887. FourTrax Foreman, TraxLok, ESP and Best On Earth are registered trademarks of Honda Motor Co., Ltd. (6/06) 06-0094




